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Introduction and Welcome!
Welcome to my latest Update.
The meeting of North Northamptonshire Council’s Annual Full Council last week saw several 
important elections and appointments within the Executive and the Corporate Leadership Team. 
Cllr Barbara Jenney was elected as the council’s Chair with Cllr Lora Lawman as Deputy Chair. 
George Candler was approved as Interim Chief Executive for North Northamptonshire Council.
Council was informed of the following appointments from the respective political groups: Leader 
of the Conservative Group – myself; Deputy Leader of the Conservative Group - Cllr Helen 
Howell; Leader of the Labour Group - Cllr Matt Keane; Deputy Leader of the Labour Group - Cllr 
Leanne Buckingham; Leader of the Green Alliance Group - Cllr Emily Fedorowycz and Deputy 
Leader of the Green Alliance Group - Cllr Jim Hakewill. 
Next Thursday (8 June) the Executive will meet in the Council Chamber at the Corby Cube. 
The Executive will consider a number of reports on a range of areas including a proposed new 
primary school on the Glenvale Park development in Wellingborough North and a proposed 
Public Space Protection Order (PSPO) around dog control. I have provided more details on these 
items below. You can watch the recording on our YouTube channel. The agenda and papers are 
on our website.
This week, the council and the KLV Support Group met to discuss our shared commitment to 
ensure the current activities at the leisure complex continue. The talks were positive. Kettering 
Leisure Village is one of the area’s premier event and leisure venues and we know how well 
valued it is by the local community, as indeed it is by us. We recognise our position as an enabler 
and broker to drive forward a solution and remain committed to working with all parties to find a 
positive outcome for the people of Kettering and the wider area.
The Local Government Boundary Commission has published proposals for changes to North 
Northamptonshire. It is proposing that there should be 68 councillors representing five single-
member wards, 12 two-member wards and 13 three-member wards. All wards will have different 
boundaries. The commission wants to hear what residents and local organisations think about 
the proposals. A ten-week consultation on the proposals will run until 7 August 2023. You can 
have your say online, by email or post.
The consultation on new policy proposals for the future of home to school transport provided 
in North Northamptonshire is due to end at midnight on Monday 12 June. Results of the 
consultation will be used to help shape the new policy which would be introduced from 
September 2024 for the 2024-2025 academic year, to allow parents and carers time to plan 
ahead.
The council would like to understand how you feel about local Healthwatch services in 
Northamptonshire. Healthwatch is an independent consumer champion for people who use 
health and social care services. Its job is to ensure that local voices are heard, and that people’s 
views and experiences are used to improve existing services and to help shape future services. 
I have provided details of these and several other current consultations and engagement 
activities further in this Update. We would welcome your feedback. Please also share with family 
and friends who may be interested in shaping future plans.
Thank you to those of you who shared your views on the proposed plans for pedestrian and 
cycle routes between Corby Town Centre and the train station. All comments received during 
the engagement period have been reviewed, analysed and will help shape the process and final 
designs going forward. A full public consultation on the final design, which will take on board 
comments and changes, will take place later this year. 
The council’s new in-house Parking Enforcement and Traffic Processing teams are now up and 
running across the entirety of North Northamptonshire, based from one location at Sheerness 
House in Kettering.
The Enforcement team plans to work further and closely with local stakeholders, including 
residents and businesses to address local parking concerns. They will be prioritising key 
locations across North Northamptonshire such as town centres, public car parks (including 
country parks) and school requests.
Following Operation Rogue Trader week last month, our Trading Standards team has been 
working alongside partners and colleagues to provide advice to local businesses. Their guidance 
covers how to spot the signs of rogue trading, how to protect yourself, neighbours and family 
– which includes using a member of an approved trader scheme – and how to report any 
suspicious traders.
Officers at North Northamptonshire Council have recently created bee-friendly habitats in the 
local area in accordance with our Pollinator Strategy. Working alongside local beekeeper, Trevor 
Pywell, a green space in Barton Seagrave has been left with wildflowers growing to increase 
pollen levels for bees and other insects. Our Pollinator Strategy sets out the actions we are 
taking in our parks, open spaces and highway verges to help reverse the decline in pollinator 
populations, which are so important to biodiversity and the wider environment.
The Northamptonshire Business Awards 2023, which recognise and celebrate the very best 
in Northamptonshire business, are now open to all businesses across the region. North 
Northamptonshire Council is proud to sponsor the award for North Northamptonshire Business 
of the Year. The closing date for entries is Friday 30 June.
Just a reminder that we have two exciting events coming up later this month. Firstly, the 
Kettering Recruitment, Skills and Careers Event at Tresham College Kettering campus 
on Tuesday 13 June, which will showcase hundreds of job opportunities in and around 
Kettering. And secondly, the tech innovation showcase, Merged Futures 5, at the University of 
Northampton’s Waterside Campus on Friday 30 June, which will bring together people from 
different sectors interested in digital, tech and innovation. Further details are below if you would 
like to attend.
Whatever your plans are, I hope you have a great weekend!

The meeting of North Northamptonshire Council’s Annual Full Council last week saw several 
important elections and appointments within the Executive and the Corporate Leadership Team:
Cllr Barbara Jenney was elected as the council’s Chair with Cllr Lora Lawman as Deputy Chair. 
The role of the Chair is a largely ceremonial one, including chairing Full Council meetings and 
representing the area at civic functions and events. Councillors also thanked Cllr Larry Henson 
for carrying out the role for the past year.
George Candler was approved as Interim Chief Executive for North Northamptonshire Council.

Council was informed of the following appointments from the respective political groups:
•	 Leader of the Conservative Group - myself.
•	 Deputy Leader of the Conservative Group - Cllr Helen Howell.
•	 Leader of the Labour Group - Cllr Matt Keane.
•	 Deputy Leader of the Labour Group - Cllr Leanne Buckingham.
•	 Leader of the Green Alliance Group - Cllr Emily Fedorowycz.
•	 Deputy Leader of the Green Alliance Group - Cllr Jim Hakewill. 
As a council we remain focused on our mission to improve public services. This, as we know, 
is not an easy process. But we have again not shied away from taking difficult decisions and 
tackling tough issues head-on. I believe we have done this thoughtfully. We have listened 
carefully to our residents when shaping what we do, and we have made conscious decisions 
when faced with difficult choices.

Annual Full Council -  
Elections and appointments

An item before the council’s Executive next 
week will discuss how a new primary school 
will help cater for the growing population in 
and around Wellingborough.
Glenvale Park will provide an additional 
3,000 new homes and in preparation 
for new families moving into the area, 
the school, which has been built by the 
developer Glenvale Park LLP, is due for 
completion this Autumn.
As the estate grows, primary school aged 
children from the Glenvale development 
would be invited to apply for a school place 
as part of the normal admissions process.
However, with an appropriate number of primary school places currently available in 
Wellingborough, it is not envisaged that demand to open a whole school, and receive 
Department for Education (DfE) funding, would be high enough until the start of the school year 
in September 2025.
As a result, and subject to Executive approval, North Northamptonshire Council would seek 
expressions of interest from existing primary schools to move to the brand-new facility from 
September 2024.
It would enable a school in poor or unsuitable accommodation to move to a purpose-built 
facility while the vacated smaller site could be re-purposed for other educational uses. 
If approved, then the process would be presented to the DfE for its formal agreement to 
proceed.
Officers from the council would then launch the ‘relocation of an existing school’ competition 
with a view to completing this by October 2023 and returning to Executive in November 2023 for 
a formal decision.
The school at Glenvale Park would be a co-educational mainstream sponsored academy 
primary school for children aged four to 11 years, with a total capacity of 420 pupils (two forms 
in each year group), once fully open. 
The full Primary Education Provision at the Glenvale Park Development, Wellingborough North 
report can be viewed online. 
Getting the social infrastructure correct to align with a growing population is essential and I’m 
thrilled to see that we’ll have a new primary school in this area to meet growing demand. I’m 
also delighted that we have found a clever solution in the interim so this new facility can be of 
use as quickly as is practicable.

North Northamptonshire Council Executive 
report to discuss new primary school at 

Glenvale Park, Wellingborough

New boundaries are being proposed for council 
wards in North Northamptonshire Council.
The Local Government Boundary Commission 
wants to hear what residents and local 
organisations think about the proposals. A ten-
week consultation on the proposals will run until 7 
August 2023.
The commission is the independent body that 
draws these boundaries. It is reviewing North 
Northamptonshire to make sure councillors will 
represent about the same number of electors, and 
that ward arrangements will help the council work 
effectively.
The commission has published proposals for changes to North Northamptonshire. It is 
proposing that there should be 68 councillors representing five single-member wards, 12 two-
member wards and 13 three-member wards. All wards will have different boundaries.
Proposed changes include:
•	 Clear distinction between urban and village-based wards for Finedon and Wellingborough.
•	 Warmington and Cotterstock villages placed into a ward based on their nearest town of 

Oundle.
The Commission has a dedicated section on its website where people can see the detail of the 
proposals and comment on the names of wards, their boundaries and the number of councillors 
per ward. 
Give your views
•	 Online via the North Northamptonshire: A Review website.
•	 E-mail reviews@lgbce.org.uk.
•	 Write to Review Officer (North Northamptonshire), LGBCE, PO Box 133, Blyth, NE24 9FE.

Representatives from North Northamptonshire 
Council have held positive talks with a community 
group who are determined to see a long-term 
future secured for Kettering Leisure Village.
This week, the council and the KLV Support Group 
met to discuss their shared commitment to 
ensure the current activities at the leisure complex 
continue.
The council is committed to focus on finding 
a solution to confirm the site continues to 
provide leisure and recreational facilities for the 
community.
Officers continue to maintain regular dialogue with Phoenix Leisure Management Limited to 
ensure momentum is maintained and a resolution found. 
The council will release a further update in the week beginning Monday 12 June as discussions 
progress. 
Kettering Leisure Village is one of the area’s premier event and leisure venues and we know how 
well valued it is by the local community, as indeed it is by us. 
We recognise our position as an enabler and broker to drive forward a solution and remain 
committed to working with all parties to find a positive outcome for the people of Kettering and 
the wider area.

Have your say on a new political map for 
North Northamptonshire Council

Positive discussions show shared 
commitment to secure long-term future for 

Kettering Leisure Village

Approval will be sought at next week’s Executive meeting 
to launch a public consultation on a proposed Public 
Space Protection Order (PSPO) around dog control.
Legacy orders in Kettering, Wellingborough and East 
Northants are all due to expire in November 2023, with no 
order currently in place in Corby.
It is proposed that a new PSPO for dog control is 
introduced across the whole of North Northamptonshire, 
to ensure consistency across the area and to harmonise 
the existing orders, with a consultation on the draft order 
anticipated to be launched on 22 June 2023 following the 
Executive meeting on Thursday 8 June.
A PSPO allows the council to enforce key restrictions 
including dog exclusion in all fenced children’s play areas, 
council wide controls on dog fouling, dogs on lead orders in places such as cemeteries and the 
ability to request dogs to be placed on leads when required. 
If approved, a consultation will be launched and promoted through our channels. The final 
proposed order will then go back to Executive later in the year, with a further consultation due to 
take place. 
The full NNC Public Space Protection Order for Dog Control report can be viewed online. 
I know this can be a divisive issue, which is why I am pleased that this report recommends a 
full public consultation on the draft plan, followed by another consultation later in the year.

Dog control orders to be discussed  
at Executive

•	 Executive: Thursday 8 June from 10am. The 
meeting will be live streamed on our YouTube 
channel. The agenda and meeting notes are on our 
website.

•	 Full Council: Thursday 22 June from 6pm. The 
agenda and papers will be displayed on the Council 
meetings section of our website in the week before 
the meeting.

Forthcoming meetings

Please find below details of several current consultations and engagement activities. Please 
use the links below to provide your feedback and inform council decisions - and share with 
family and friends who may be interested in shaping future plans.

Further information
Details of all open and closed consultation and engagement activities are available on the  
North Northamptonshire Consultation and Engagement Hub.
If you have any questions, please email the Consultation and Engagement Team at  
CET@northnorthants.gov.uk.

Open activities on the Consultation  
and Engagement Hub

Non-immediate Article 4 Direction: Kingswood, Corby. 
Permitted development rights allow certain types of building 
work or changes of use without the need for planning 
permission. An Article 4 Direction allows a local planning 
authority to withdraw certain permitted development rights, 
so that planning permission is required. We are proposing to 
withdraw the permitted development right to convert houses to 
houses in multiple occupation, and planning permission will be 
required instead. Closes 5 June 2023.

Have your say on sexual health services. North Northamptonshire Council and West 
Northamptonshire Council Public Health teams are undertaking a Sexual Health Needs 
Assessment. We need you to help us improve sexual health in Northamptonshire and shape 
sexual health services. If you are 13 or older, please share your views by completing our 
survey to help us better understand your experiences, concerns and perceptions of sexual 
health and services in your local area. Closes 11 June 2023.

Commissioning of Healthwatch 2023. Healthwatch is an independent consumer champion 
for people who use health and social care services. Its job is to ensure that local voices 
are heard, and that people’s views and experiences are used to improve existing services 
and to help shape future services. North Northamptonshire and West Northamptonshire 
Councils would like to understand how you feel about local Healthwatch services in 
Northamptonshire. Closes 18 June 2023.

Permit Application under the Environmental Permitting (England and Wales) Regulation 
2016 – as amended. Local authorities have a statutory duty to consult potential affected 
parties on any application made for a permit under the Environmental Permitting (England 
and Wales) Regulation 2016 – as amended. The company known as Marsh Industries 
Limited, Units 3-13 Addington Park Industrial Estate, Little Addington, Northamptonshire, 
NN14 4AS has applied to North Northamptonshire Council for a permit to operate an 
installation for the polymerisation or co-polymerisation of any pre-formulated resin or pre-
formulated gel coat which contains any unsaturated hydrocarbon, where the activity is likely 
to involve, in any period of twelve months, the polymerisation or co-polymerisation of 100 
tonnes or more of unsaturated hydrocarbon. Closes 20 June 2023.

The consultation on new policy proposals for the 
future of home to school transport provided in North 
Northamptonshire is due to end at midnight on Monday 
12 June.
People still have a chance to have their say on the 
changes which will affect the transport for both pupils 
of a statutory school age and for those aged over 16, 
continuing with their education.
Changes would not affect children with special 
educational needs or disabilities who are currently eligible 
for free school transport. 
Pupils in mainstream education who attend their nearest 
suitable school and meet the current criteria for free 
school transport, are also not expected to be affected by 
the proposals. Policy revisions are focused on the discretionary elements of the service.
Results of the consultation will be used to help shape the new policy which would be 
introduced from September 2024 for the 2024-2025 academic year, to allow parents and carers 
time to plan ahead.
Following previous feedback, the council is also proposing that, going forward, it makes the 
wording of the policy clearer to understand.
Although the policy is refreshed annually, widescale changes have not been introduced for 
about a decade. With rising costs, the council needs to re-examine its approach and the 
amount it can afford to subsidise.
The review will look at a number of areas:
•	 Linked schools - Schools are said to be ‘linked’ if there is a priority given to applicants to a 

school from a certain school or location. The current policy states that linked schools will 
be treated in the same way as the nearest suitable school, even if there is an alternative 
suitable school with spaces available closer to the child’s home. There is no statutory 
obligation to provide transport to linked schools and the council is reviewing how transport 
is provided to these. Any changes would only affect new applications for September 2024 
and beyond. 

•	 Provision of ‘spare’ seats - Any seats left vacant, once children entitled to travel for free 
have taken up seats on a bus, are available to other pupils for a fee. The council is reviewing 
the amount it subsidises the provision of these ‘spare seats’ to these non-entitled pupils.

•	 Children with medical needs - Reviewing the policy on the provision of medically qualified 
passenger assistants and in line with emerging guidance from the Department for 
Education.

•	 Inaccurate applications – allowing the council to reclaim any costs related to applications 
that used inaccurate information.

•	 Travel options - Expanding the travel options available to pupils.
•	 Collection of children - Reviewing guidance on who can collect a child from a vehicle.
•	 Appeals and complaints - Clarifying guidance to ensure it is transparent and easy to follow.
The consultation runs until midnight on Monday 12 June. A paper on the proposals is then 
scheduled to appear before the council’s Executive on Thursday 13 July.
People can take part in the consultation in the following ways:
•	 Completing the Home to School Transport online survey.
•	 Writing to: North Northamptonshire Council, Sheerness House, Meadow Road, Kettering, 

NN16 8TL
Any policy changes would be introduced from September 2024 for the start of the 2024 to 2025 
academic year.

Consultation to close soon on proposed 
revisions to the home to school transport 

policy in North Northamptonshire  
for 2024-2025 onwards

The Corby Station Link project is part of the Corby 
Towns Fund. The aim is to drive the regeneration of 
Corby and help deliver long term economic growth 
in the area. The council has secured £19.9m of 
funding from central Government that must be 
used on four projects: Corby Town-Station link, a 
new Sixth Form Centre, a multi-use building, and 
Smart and Connected Corby.
In September 2022, the council asked residents 
and key stakeholders for views on the proposed 
plans for pedestrian and cycle routes between 
Corby Town Centre and the train station. All 
comments that were received during the engagement period have been reviewed, analysed and 
will help shape the process and final designs going forward. 
Throughout the engagement, some common themes were identified, and some changes have 
been (or will be) made as a result:
•	 A review of the project costs to ensure they provide value for money and maximises the 

benefits of the route, whilst staying within the funding allocation.
•	 A move for the proposed route from the Northern side of Oakley Road to the Southern side.
•	 Investigating better lighting and improved safety for all users along the path.
A full public consultation on the final design, which will take on board comments and changes, 
will take place later this year. 
Further information
Please visit the Corby Towns Fund website.

You said, we did… Corby Station Link route

The council’s new in-house Parking Enforcement 
and Traffic Processing teams are now up 
and running across the entirety of North 
Northamptonshire, based from one location.
The Enforcement team plans to work further 
and closely with local stakeholders, including 
residents and businesses to address local parking 
concerns. With the team set to grow further, they 
will be prioritising key locations across North 
Northamptonshire such as town centres, public 
car parks (including country parks) and school 
requests.
Meanwhile the Processing team will monitor all penalty charge notices and manage any cases 
that go for adjudication (previously this was run by West Northamptonshire Council). This also 
includes responsibility for all permit applications and requests for parking bay suspensions 
across North Northamptonshire. 
The new team has been based at Sheerness House in Kettering since the beginning of April and 
can be contacted via email on trafficenforcement@northnorthants.gov.uk or 0300 373 1022 
(Options 3 or 4). 
Since 1 April 2021, teams across the council have been looking at ways to transform and 
improve. This is just one example of the changes we are making to future proof our services.
As well as future proofing, having an in-house enforcement team helps keep traffic move more 
freely across towns and villages and ensuring residents are safe when out and about, in their 
vehicles and on foot.

New Parking teams take to the streets of 
North Northamptonshire

Our Trading Standards team is reminding residents 
to be aware and to follow steps to protect 
themselves from rogue traders.
The reminder follows Operation Rogue Trader 
Week, which is a regional week of action and 
took place earlier in May. Alongside the Trading 
Standards team’s day-to-day work, they worked 
alongside partners including Northamptonshire 
Police, DVSA, HMRC and colleagues from our 
Waste team providing advice to local businesses. 
Rogue traders will often cold call properties 
uninvited and offer to carry out work in the hope of 
pressuring the resident into making a quick decision, and often charge excessive amounts for 
poor quality work or goods that were not needed in the first place. Some burglars also use cold 
calling at properties to distract the resident, allowing time for their partner to sneak in and steal. 
You can spot the signs of rogue trading by looking out for:
•	 Unrecognised vans parked nearby, particularly ones that don’t include a company name or 

contact details.
•	 Building or maintenance work on your neighbour’s garden or house starting unexpectedly.
•	 Poor quality work visible on the roof, driveway, or property.
•	 Your neighbour appearing anxious or distressed. 
•	 Your neighbour visiting the bank, building society, or post office more frequently, particularly 

if they are accompanied by a trader.
By following these steps, you can protect yourself, neighbours and family: 
•	 Cold calling itself is not illegal. However, if you have a no cold calling sticker displayed, a 

trader may be breaking the law by ignoring this.
•	 Always have your front and back doors locked and use a spyhole, door chain or doorbell 

camera to see who is at the door. 
•	 You do not have to let anyone into you home. If you decide to let someone in, always ask for 

ID and confirm it with the organisation they claim to be working for by getting the number 
from your local directory or the internet. Do not use the number on the caller’s ID or business 
card. A genuine caller will be happy to wait while you do this.

•	 Be aware of high-pressure sales tactics such as special offers that are only on for one day. 
Take your time to decide and don’t be afraid to ask for time to think about the offer. 

•	 If someone claims they are part of a Trade Association or an approved body, ensure they 
have evidence and don’t be frightened to confirm if they are.

•	 Do not accept an offer from the caller to drive you to the bank or cash point. 
•	 Always get at least 3 quotes for work to allow you make an informed decision and never pay 

for work before it is completed. For larger jobs, ask if a payment plan can be arranged so 
payments can be made in stages. 

•	 Always agree a final price in writing and get an invoice and receipt as proof of payment – 
anyone carrying out work or selling you goods or services at your home that cost more than 
£42 must provide you with written information relating to the contract and your cancellation 
rights. 

If you are looking to have work done in your home or garden and don’t know who to get to do it, 
consider using a member of an approved trader scheme, such as Buy with Confidence.  
Rogue traders often prey on the most vulnerable in our communities but, unfortunately, victims 
of rogue traders rarely report what has happened to them. You can report any suspicious 
traders to Trading Standards via the Citizens Advice Consumer Helpline on 0808 223 1133.

Watch out for rogue traders warns  
Trading Standards

The council’s Pollinator Strategy sets out the actions we are taking in our parks, open spaces and 
highway verges to help reverse the decline in pollinator populations.
Pollinators are essential for biodiversity and our wider environment. They maintain the diversity 
of wildflowers and support healthy ecosystems, particularly by helping plants to produce fruits 
and seeds upon which birds and other animals rely. They are of enormous value to agriculture as 
well as public open spaces and ultimately our health and wellbeing.
Officers at North Northamptonshire Council have recently created bee-friendly habitats in the 
local area. Working alongside local beekeeper, Trevor Pywell, a green space in Barton Seagrave 
has been left with wildflowers growing to increase pollen levels for bees and other insects. 
The team is now looking at other areas near to managed bee colonies where pollen rich 
environments can be created by working with other beekeepers.
The scheme has been extended into Wellingborough and the teams are exploring options in the 
former East Northants area too. It runs from March through to June each year.
The aim is to improve pollinator habitats in urban areas and includes the use of ‘feed the bees’ 
signs on verges and in parks to explain why the area looks a little different.
This follows on from the popular ‘Pardon the weeds’ campaign which has run in Kettering and 
Corby for many years and received international recognition. 
If you manage a bee colony and would like to get involved, please contact us.
Further information
Please visit the website to view our Pollinator strategy.

North Northamptonshire is buzzing  
with bee-friendly habitats

The Northamptonshire Business Awards 2023, 
which recognise and celebrate the very best in 
Northamptonshire business, are now open to all 
businesses across the region. The closing date for 
entries is Friday 30 June.
North Northamptonshire Council is proud to 
sponsor the award for North Northamptonshire 
Business of the Year.
The categories represent a diverse range of 
business disciplines. There are 15 awards up for 
grabs including 3 brand new categories:
•	 High Growth Business of the Year - Sponsored by Azets
•	 Employer of the Year - Sponsored by Dunore Connections Ltd
•	 Workplace Wellbeing Award - Sponsored by Commsave Credit Union Ltd
•	 Customer Commitment Award - Sponsored by Mannol UK
•	 Global Business of the Year – Sponsored by RS Group
•	 Small Business of the Year - Sponsored by Opus Energy Limited
•	 Best New Business of the Year - Sponsored by BSL-IT Limited
•	 Business Person of the Year - Sponsored by Paradigm Shift Consulting Ltd
•	 Young Business Person of the Year - Sponsored by The University of Northampton
•	 Charity of the Year - Sponsored by Mannol UK
•	 North Northamptonshire Business of the Year - Sponsored by North Northamptonshire 

Council
•	 West Northamptonshire Business of the Year - Sponsored by West Northamptonshire 

Council
•	 NEW - North Northamptonshire Sustainability Award - Sponsored by Poppy Design Studio & 

Marketing Ltd
•	 NEW - West Northamptonshire Sustainability Award - Sponsored by West Northamptonshire 

Council
•	 NEW - Diversity in The Workplace Award - Sponsored by Learning and Skills Academy CIC
Further information
Please visit the Northamptonshire Business Awards website to enter the awards.

Date and time: Friday 30 June from 10am to 4pm
Venue: Learning Hub at the University of 
Northampton’s Waterside Campus
Organisers: Digital Northants
Merged Futures 5 is the fifth annual tech 
innovation showcase event organised by Digital 
Northants. An array of digital stories will be 
on offer including start-up gaming companies 
helping archaeology come to life and virtual reality 
enhancing healthcare. 
The event will celebrate Northamptonshire’s 
innovators, educators and entrepreneurs. It’s also an opportunity for the business community 
to discover some of the University of Northampton’s innovative teaching methods, the skills 
developed by students and the potential to partner and collaborate with the University in 
different fields. 
Book your free ticket online to find out the latest in digital, tech and innovation.
Event website: Merged Futures 5

Northamptonshire Business Awards  
2023 - now open for entries

Merged Futures 5

Date and time: Tuesday 13 June from 4pm to 6pm
Venue: Tresham College Kettering campus
Organisers: North Northamptonshire Council, 
Jobcentre Plus and Tresham College
The Kettering Recruitment, Skills and Careers 
Event is an exciting new initiative showcasing 
hundreds of job opportunities in and around 
Kettering. The event will bring together the biggest 
and best employers in the area and help potential 
employees to understand the training pathways 
which are open to them towards new or more 
rewarding careers.
Please come along to find out more about employment opportunities from the organisations 
attending, and training opportunities available to help you into employment including 
apprenticeships, part-time courses and T Levels.
Event website: Kettering Recruitment, Skills and Careers Event

Kettering Recruitment, Skills  
and Careers Event

Follow our social media accounts and share our Facebook and/or Twitter posts when you can.

Top Facebook posts so far this week (29 to 31 May)		
•	 Stuck for something to do this Bank Holiday or half term? We have a page dedicated 

to local attractions https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/culture-and-tourism and great 
ideas to keep the kids happy https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/half-term-activities 
(Post Reach 6,014, Link Clicks 161, Engagement 251)

•	 Kids want to watch Ant-Man for the 10th time? Desperate for a distraction? Check out 
our half term page for ideas to keep them busy https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/
half-term-activities 
(Post Reach 2,457, Link Clicks 30, Engagement 44)

•	 We have a Facebook page dedicated to supporting your local high street. We highlight 
independent businesses and showcase what is on offer https://www.facebook.com/
histreetNN  
(Post Reach 2,246, Engagement 86)

 
Top Tweets so far this week (29 to 31 May)
•	 Even batteries know when it’s time to say goodbye. Please don’t put used batteries in 

your bin, they could cause a fire. Find a battery bin at a shop or supermarket near you 
https://t.co/783UGDCZpg 
(Post Impressions 2,097, URL Clicks 3, Engagements 38)

•	 Having a half term clear-out? Our bulky waste collection service can help get rid of 
those larger items. Find out more online... https://t.co/OKCU5k3d4Z 
(Post Impressions 1,382, URL Clicks 5, Engagements 10)

•	 Stuck for something to do this Bank Holiday or half term? We have a page dedicated 
to local attractions https://t.co/Rx75Q0A7ic and great ideas to keep the kids happy 
https://t.co/jx3vD1TDBU 
(Post Impressions 854, URL Clicks 28, Engagements 34)

Social media: Top stories

Thank you!
Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter. If you have ideas of items to include in 
future updates please let me know at: executive@northnorthants.gov.uk

Contacting North 
Northamptonshire Council 

0300 126 3000
www.northnorthants.gov.uk

Follow me on Twitter

@SmithersJason

Press releases

To help you stay abreast of the key things the Council has been doing, I have included some 
links to the Council’s press releases below (starting with the most recent):

•	 Dog control orders to be discussed at Executive
•	 North Northamptonshire Council Executive report to discuss new primary school at Glenvale 

Park, Wellingborough
•	 Positive discussions show shared commitment to secure long-term future for Kettering 

Leisure Village
•	 New Parking teams take to the streets of North Northants
•	 Have your say on a new political map for North Northamptonshire Council
•	 Watch out for rogue traders warns Trading Standards
•	 New Chair elected at Annual Full Council
•	 Avian Flu restrictions lifted in Ringstead area
•	 North Northants is buzzing with bee-friendly habitats
•	 You said, we did… Corby Station link route

If you would like stay up to date with the Council’s media releases, you can visit the news 
section of the Council’s website: www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news
Or follow Twitter         @NNorthantsC and/or Facebook        @NorthNorthants

https://northnorthants.moderngov.co.uk/documents/s17441/Executive%20Report%20Glenvale%20Park.pdf
https://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/north-northamptonshire
https://northnorthants.moderngov.co.uk/documents/s17447/Dog%20Control%20PSPO.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/c/DemocraticServicesNorthNorthantsCouncil
https://www.youtube.com/c/DemocraticServicesNorthNorthantsCouncil
https://northnorthants.moderngov.co.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=142&MId=1517&Ver=4
https://northnorthants.moderngov.co.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=142&MId=1517&Ver=4
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/councillors-and-democratic-information/council-meetings
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/councillors-and-democratic-information/council-meetings
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/cet/non-immediate-article-4-kingswood-corby/
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/public-health/sexual-health-2023/
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/public-health/commissioning-of-healthwatch-northamptonshire-cons/
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/planning/environmental-permitting-application-marsh-2023/
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/planning/environmental-permitting-application-marsh-2023/
https://northnorthants.citizenspace.com/cet/home-to-school-transport/
https://corbytownsfund.co.uk
https://corbytownsfund.co.uk
https://corbytownsfund.co.uk
https://www.buywithconfidence.gov.uk
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/contactus/contact-details
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/environment/pollinator-strategy
https://www.northants-chamber.co.uk/events/northamptonshire-business-awards
https://www.digitalnorthampton.com/events2/merged-futures-5
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/kettering-recruitment-skills-and-careers-event
https://www.facebook.com/NorthNorthants
https://twitter.com/NNorthantsC
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/dog-control-orders-be-discussed-executive
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/north-northamptonshire-council-executive-report-discuss-new-primary-school-glenvale-park
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/north-northamptonshire-council-executive-report-discuss-new-primary-school-glenvale-park
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/positive-discussions-show-shared-commitment-secure-long-term-future-kettering-leisure-village
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/positive-discussions-show-shared-commitment-secure-long-term-future-kettering-leisure-village
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/new-parking-teams-take-streets-north-northants
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/have-your-say-new-political-map-north-northamptonshire-council-0
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/watch-out-rogue-traders-warns-trading-standards
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/new-chair-elected-annual-full-council-0
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/avian-flu-restrictions-lifted-ringstead-area
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/north-northants-buzzing-bee-friendly-habitats
https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/news/you-said-we-did-corby-station-link-route
https://twitter.com/nnorthantsc
https://www.facebook.com/NorthNorthants/

